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Sen. Thomas Libous defended the redistricting process and said he was hopeful that lawmakers would vote on the new lines today.

“I suspect we’ll have everything ready to go. I believe that at the end of the day, the governor will be at the same place we are. We’ll have a constitutional amendment,” Libous, R-Binghamton, said after speaking at an AQE rally. “We’ll have a deal on moving forward to a different type of process in the future.”

Lawmakers and Gov. Andrew Cuomo have been criticized by some good-government groups for not establishing an independent panel to draw district lines. Cuomo vowed to veto any lines not independently drawn, but now says he’ll approve the lines if it comes with a constitutional amendment to create an independent panel in 2022 and a new state law for independent redistricting.

Libous rejected the criticism over the process.

“The constitution is set up for the Legislature to do redistricting,” he said. “That’s really what happened here. It happens in many other states. It’s just New York is a highly excitable, politically charged state and at the end of the day, I think our lines are pretty darn good.”
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